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4 October 2007
Advertising Standards Board represents community
Changes to the structure of the Advertising Standards Board have resulted in better community representation. 
The introduction of staggered appointments, in July 2006, expanded Board membership from 12 to 16 members. Four inaugural members stepped down and eight fresh faces joined the Board, bringing greater cultural and professional diversity as well as a broader range of community viewpoints. 
The remaining eight original members will rotate off the Board in July 2008 providing opportunity for even wider community representation.
CEO Fiona Jolly said that staggering appointments avoids Board member desensitisation and also introduces fresh views on community standards and opinions about what constitutes acceptable advertising.
“I believe that the level of debate about particular ads at meetings demonstrates the diversity of views represented by the Board. The fact that not everyone likes a particular decision reflects different standards within the community,” Ms Jolly said.
New Board member Ann Drummond applied to join the Board because she wanted to support an industry engaged in self-regulation. She also felt that the Board lacked representation of older women and felt that as an ever increasing proportion of the community their perspective should be represented. 
Prior to 2006 all Board members resided in Sydney, members now come from a variety of metropolitan and regional areas located throughout Australia.
“I think the current Board reflects a wide community perspective which is reflected in the lively debates and decisions that are rarely unanimous,” Ms Drummond said.
Any interested community members can apply for a seat on the Board, recruitment will commence in the new year. Application forms and information will be publicly available on the ASB website.
The Board considers complaints from the Australian community across all advertising mediums including television, radio, print and the Internet.
A full list of the advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its September meeting can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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